
 

January 2022    

Upcoming Club Events 
Australia Day 26th January  

THIS EVENT HAS UNFORTUNATELY BEEN CANCELLED DUE TO THE RISK OF 
THE COVID-19 OMICRON TO MEMBERS. 
Wednesday 2nd February 

Morning Tea at the View Restaurant, Hinze Dam. THIS EVENT HAS UNFORTUNATELY 
BEEN CANCELLED AS THE RESTAURANT HAS BEEN CLOSED RECENTLY 
DUE TO THE RISK OF THE COVID-19 OMICRON.  

Sunday 13th February 

The Sunday event was a breakfast at the Historic River Mill Restaurant at Mt. Nathan. THIS 
EVENT HAS UNFORTUNATELY BEEN CANCELLED DUE TO THE RISK OF THE 
COVID-19 OMICRON TO MEMBERS. 
 

 
A Christmas Show of Jaguars at Emerald Lakes Golf Club 

 
Next Meeting  
THE JANUARY MEETING HAS UNFORTUNATELY BEEN CANCELLED DUE TO 
THE RISK OF THE COVID-19 OMICRON TO MEMBERS.  
THE COMMITTEE WILL KEEP MEMBERS INFORMED OF FUTURE EVENTS. 
 



 
 

8th Anniversary of Wednesday Events at Binna Burra Café in December 
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Gold Coast Register Awards & Appreciation - 2021 

 

Tony & Karen Curtis 20th Year Award Badge 

Karen organized an absolutely superb day on Boxing Day for Di, Lyn, West, Gary, Jane, Dave, 
myself & two close friends Annette & Garry to see Tony. We were meant to meet at Karen's house 
and then go to the nursing home but Karen had this brilliant brainwave of bring Tony home for 
three hours. It was a great day and apparently Tony was feeling better on Boxing Day than 
Christmas Day. Although a lot of work for Karen, Lyn & Annette were great in helping so the rest of 
us could enjoy Tony's company. It was so much better than with nursing home restrictions.  
Di and Dave presented Tony & Karen their 20 Year Membership Badges which came as a big 
surprise to them both.  

                                                                                                                   Ruth Willmott 
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GENERAL MEETING 

JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. GOLD COAST REGISTER 

HELD AT THE HINTERLAND HOTEL 29th NOVEMBER 2021 

 

The meeting was opened at 7.09pm by the Chairwoman, Di Cooper, who warmly welcomed all members, 
and a special welcome and vote of thanks to Ray Hodges, the Queensland Librarian, who makes such an 
effort to come down to the Gold Cost meetings each quarter. 
 
Apologies:   
            Gwen Howlett, Dick & Lorraine Kennedy, John Willmott.  
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting: 
 The Minutes of the October 2021 meeting were tabled, without comment or amendment.    

 Approved by M Porter; Seconded by C Miers. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 The balance of the Business Account is $7,075.33 (including Christmas Function deposits), and the 
Bonus Account now has a balance of $1,195.34, giving us a total balance of $8,270.67. 
                                                                                   Approved by R. Howlett; Seconded by J. Mikkelsen 
 
Correspondence: 
            Minutes of Queensland AGM, which took place on 22/11/21 (these can be found on the JDCQ 
website), and two Queensland Jaguar magazines.                                                                                                        
                                                                                           Approved by C. Miers; Seconded by M. Porter 
 
Past Events: 
            Yet another two great events – a brunch at Upper Coomera (complete with live entertainment), and 
a run to Beaudesert for morning tea and lunch at the Harrisville Hotel.  Both were well attended, and the 
Sunday drive was beautiful!   Beaudesert RSL – were well attended, where members had the opportunity 
for a great drive before eating, then another great drive before more eating!  Grateful thanks go to Dave 
Willmott for stepping up as always and giving us great days out.     
 
Future Events: 
“Christmas Lunch” (5 Dec ’21) – we are praying for a fine, dry day! 
“Mid-Week Birthday Run” (Tuesday, 7 Dec ’21) – details in the November magazine. 
“Australia Day” (26 January ’22) – details in the November magazine.  Please contact John or Marilyn 
Porter on 0411 119 844 to book in for this fabulous annual occasion! 
 
Cars and Parts: 
              Nothing to report.  Thank you, Ron, for all your past service with this area of the Register – so 
much appreciated!   
 
 Library/PR: 
 Ray Hodges detailed a couple of new books available to members for a $5 refundable deposit:  
“Original Jaguar E-Type” and “The All-American Hero and Jaguar Racing E-Types”.  Tom Ross also has 
some Classic Jaguar Magazines for free, if anyone is interested, as he has agreed to take on this role for 
the future.  Thanks, Tom!     
      
Editor: Nothing to report.   
 
General Business: 
 Di Cooper took the opportunity to thank the Committee for all their hard work during this past year, 
and announced her newly acquired appointment as President of JDCQ – a fantastic achievement as the 
first female President of JDCQ!  She also mentioned the Brisbane Christmas Party, which she attended 
over the weekend, and which was held at the Wynnum-Manly Leagues Club.  A huge turn-out, which 
included members from several other Registers, and this definitely proves that the future is looking good for 
JDCQ.  Di also made mention that Queensland are still looking for an Editor for the bi-monthly magazine, 
and everyone is invited to apply – please!!!! 
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Lucky Door Prizes: 
 Heaps of Chocolates, and a Bottle of White and a Bottle of Red Wine – in keeping with the Season, 
you understand!  Winners were Neville Collie, Julie Jones, Ray Hodges, Di Cooper and Terry Jenkins.  
(Quite frankly, I believe this was rigged, but that is for another time.)   
 
Supper:  
A huge thank-you to Diana, Lloy, Irene, Jane and yours truly (apologies if we missed anyone) for providing 
a great Christmas supper.      
 
Before the Chairwoman could close the business, there was a small presentation of flowers to her, on her 
appointment as the FIRST FEMALE Chair of JDCQ (an historical moment!!).  At that point, the Chairwoman 
thanked the Members for their attendance, again thanked Ray Hodges for making such an effort to attend 
our meetings every quarter, closed the meeting at 8.00pm, and passed the meeting to Ron Gaudion to 
chair the AGM.   
 
Debbie Duncan 
Secretary 
 
************************************************************************************************************************ 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. 
GOLD COAST REGISTER 

HELD AT THE HINTERLAND HOTEL 29th NOVEMBER 2021 
 
The meeting was opened at 8.02pm by Ron Gaudion, who agreed to chair the AGM for the last time as a 
Committee Member of the Gold Coast Register. Ron passed on to Di Cooper, and the outgoing Committee, 
a big thank you and congratulations from the members for another successful year for the Register. 
 
Apologies: As per General Meeting. 
 
Minutes of Previous AGM:  Not passed at this time, but copies were distributed to all Members. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  As per General Meeting. 
 
All positions being declared vacant, the following were voted in as the new Committee for 2022: 
 
Chairman:              Di Cooper 
Vice Chairman:  David Willmott 
Secretary:                     Debbie Duncan 
Treasurer:                    Brian Hogan 
Editor:                            Robin Kup-Ferroth 
PR / Library:                  Tom Ross 
Committee:             Andrew Danks, Diana Hogan, David Jones, Ray Howlett, Arthur Kontalis,  
                                              Chris Miers and Irene Ross. 
 
Ron Gaudion thanked the Committee, and made special mention of Lyn Evers, who has stepped down as 
Treasurer (Brian, you have big shoes to fill!).  There being no further business, the Chair was handed 
(back) to the Chairwoman, Di Cooper, who thanked the “new” Committee and especially the new members 
who nominated, and assured the members that 2022 would be even bigger and better!   
A presentation was then made to Ron Gaudion, in recognition of all his tireless work over many, many 
years for the Gold Coast Register.  He will be sorely missed on the Committee, but we know he will be 
around to support us for years to come.  The AGM closed at 8.12pm. 

 
Debbie Duncan 

Past & Present Secretary 
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Gold Coast Calendar of Events 2022  

 
Month Date Event 

January Wed 26th    Australia Day Celebration (Cancelled) 

 Mon 31st  Monthly Meeting (Cancelled) 

February Wed 2nd  Mid-Week Morning Tea Run (Cancelled) 

 Wed 13th  Breakfast Run (Cancelled) 

 Mon 28th  Monthly Meeting 

March Wed 2nd  Mid-Week Brunch Run 

 Sun 13th  Lunch Run 

 Mon 28th  Monthly Meeting 

April Wed 6th  Morning Tea Run 

 EASTER No Sunday Event 

** Tue 26th Monthly Meeting 

May Wed 4th  Mid-Week Morning Tea Run 

 Sun 15th Post-Mother’s Day Annual High Tea  

 Mon 30th Monthly Meeting 

June Wed 1st  Mid-Week Annual St Bernard’s Lunch Run 

 Sun 12th Sunday Luncheon Run 

 Mon 27th Monthly Meeting 

July Wed 6th  Mid-Week Morning Tea Run 

 Sun 17th  Christmas in July Luncheon 

 Mon 25th  Monthly Meeting 

August Wed 3rd    Mid-Week/Morning Tea Run 

 Fri 26th- Sun 28th   Chairman’s Weekend (2-nights) 

 Mon 29th  Monthly Meeting 

September Wed 7th   Mid-Week/Morning Tea Run 

 Sun 18th Spring Affair Luncheon 

 Mon 26th  Monthly Meeting 

October Wed 5th  Mid-Week/Morning Tea Run 

 Sun 16th  Luncheon Run  

 Mon 31st  Monthly Meeting 

November Wed 2nd  Mid-Week/Morning Tea Run 

 Sun 13th  Luncheon Run 

 Mon 28th  Monthly Meeting/AGM 

December Sun 4th Christmas Lunch 

 Wed 7th      Mid-Week/Morning Tea Run (9th Anniversary) 

 

** This event is on a Tuesday. 
 
 
 

Thank You to Debbie Duncan, Jane Mikkelsen and Ruth Willmott for contributions to the 
magazine this month. 
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CLUB DETAILS 

All Correspondence to:                                The Secretary             
                                                                   JDCQ Gold Coast Register   
                                                           PO Box 7636 Gold Coast Mail Exchange Qld 4217 
 

Club Account (For Payment): 
Bank of Queensland 

BSB 124 -001      A/C No. 10224513 
 

 For information on JDCQ Registers, refer to the JDCQ Website or Facebook. 
 
Note 
As a courtesy, members are requested to advise the organiser of an event ASAP if: 
1. They are planning to attend an event but have not provided previous notice of this; or 
2. They are not able to attend the event when previously advised they will be attending. 
Members are also requested to make any booking through the organiser and not through the venue. 

 
Disclaimer 

The Gold Coast Register of the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept any responsibility for any product or service 

statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributor to the newsletter are not necessarily those of the club, 

its committee, its members or the Editor. 
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Christmas Party at Emerald Lakes Golf Club (see also the JDCQ Web) 


